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 The Breeze 
     Of Park Point 

Upcoming Events 

EHWC ZOOM 
Meeting  March 9th  

see page 5 for details 

 

Park Point 
Community Club 

Meeting,                    
March 16th, 7 PM             

on ZOOM   

 

Lafayette Edible 
Garden                      

Nothing Scheduled                      

 

Park Point Garden 
Club                          

Nothing scheduled,  
but order flats from 

the City                                  
Contact:                     

JoAnn Ellison                
727-5757               

 Park Point Art Fair 
postponed until 2022 

Park Point Rummage 
Sale                                          

No Community Club 
supported sale in 2021 

Vol. 57 Issue 3                                                    March 2021  

Marching 
Forward! 

President’s Report 
 Hi Neighbors, 

It was exhilarating to get a whiff of spring wafting in from the south over the 
bay ice last week.  I am so ready to blast out of this long winter of discontent and felt a 
bit of a pleasant lift at the Lafayette Edible Community Garden Crew zooming 
together on Feb. 8th. They were creating their list of hopeful 2021 yields and asking 
gardeners for their must haves and favorites. My trinity of favorites- basil, zucchini & 
tomatoes- aligns well with my skill set. Sadly, I did not inherit my Grandma Jean’s 
knack for growing everything well. (You may recall my trauma from killing the 
beautiful orchid that she left for me in 2007.) The best news is that the Edible Garden 
Group is really more about celebrating collaboration and community; no green thumb 
or experience is required. Contact Coral McDonnell on how to join this enthusiastic 
and optimistic group of neighbors, coraljean@charter.net. 

The pine tree forest behind the Catholic church that’s up for sale was 
mentioned at the February Club Zoom meeting. I found this in The Minnesota Point 
Timeline, page 48, by Jan E. Olson: Charlie McKeever, Bill Maynard and Father 
Michael Skumave planted pines from the middle of 19th Street to the middle of 20th 
Street; the forest was christened “Four M” for Mercy, Maynard, McKeever and Mike.” 
I have extra copies of the Club’s Timeline if you would like one; we might want to 
pick up documenting the Club’s happenings at 1999 where Jan left off. 

The Timeline provides a wealth of data points demonstrating Park 
Pointers’   engagement and passion that are very well connected with today’s issues at 
hand. The MN Point Timeline is a trove of activism and a testament that highlights the 
works of engaged citizens working for the betterment of the community. Issues of 
speeding and traffic safety, preservation of wetlands at Pontliana Woods, and erosion 
are just a few that have surfaced time and time again, many without resolution. I have 
been learning a lot on the topic of beach restoration and here are a few flashbacks on 
the erosion and high water front: 
1995: Mayor Doty asks the USACE to investigate the erosion under Section 111 of the 
Rivers and Harbors Act, they said maybe a new study in 1996, in the meantime, dredge 
material placement is a possibility. The Club’s president contacts the Dept. of 
Transportation about beach erosion and finds that the Corps accepts responsibility for 
beach erosion due to Duluth and Superior piers, “they won’t do anything about it for 
several years although they offered beach nourishment”; club president asks for help in 
borrowing Jersey Barriers to use temporarily.  
1994: Formation of Mayor Doty’s Park Point Erosion Task Force, the City, DNR, and 
Club volunteers consider using Jersey barriers or wire mesh boxes filled with boulders 
used to manage erosion between 7th and 12th.  
1985: Lake Superior levels were ten inches above normal.  Club members write 200 
letters and send them to government representatives. A Park Pointer crafts a letter in 
support of a bill in Congress that could include MN Point in the Coastal Barrier 
Resources System which would provide federal protection to the area from the airport 
to the Superior Entry.  
1976: Three long time Park Pointer volunteers working on erosion concerns oppose the 
plan to place dredge materials from the bay into the lakeside beach; they want a more 

(continued next page) 
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The Breeze                 
Editor:  Alan Dartanyan                

breezeditor@msn.com    726-0110                        
Submissions for the April issue are due 

by 3/27/2021                                               

Park Point Community Club        
officers:                          

President: Dawn Buck      
parkpointcc@gmail.com                 

525-1764 

Vice President: Tom Griggs        
3429 Minnesota Ave.        

Thom0313@gmail.com 

Secretary: Sheryl Robins                
722 Minnesota Ave.                        

720-6518 

Treasurer: Al Robins                   
722 Minnesota Ave                         

720-6518 

Committees:                            
Art Fair: Carla Tamburro   

coordinator@parkpointartfair,org  
218-348-7338 

Rummage Sale:  Dave 
Lavamaki pointer12@q.com                            

729-8925 

Hospitality:                           
Diane Gould    727-4067                

Ted Buck 525-1764 

Lafayette Square Rentals:  
Chris Seversen, Parks Permit 

Coordinator  218-730-4305   
www.duluthmn.gov/parks/registration          

The Postcard: Dawn buck   
parkpointcc@gmail.com 

Sunshine:  Pam Griggs  
pamgriggs101@gmail.com             

218-260-6032 

Park Point Community Club       
P.O. Box 16326                        

Duluth, MN 55816-0326   
www.parkpointcommunityclub.org 

(from page 1) 
permanent structure to stop erosion. MPCA District Director John Pegors urges                   
agency director not to support transfer of dredge spoils into lake or onto beach 
because it is “environmentally incompatible, economically infeasible, 
navigationally unnecessary and potentially unhealthy.”  (BTW, dredged spoils 
are classified as pollutants by state Pollution Control Agency law.) 
1969: USACE studies erosion in hopes of combating the problem 
1962: Residents from 12-25th don’t want dredge spoils on the beach, bridge to 
12th do. City Attorney rules disposal is ok.  
1951: Power Squadron asks the USACE to investigate the “promiscuous 
dumping of garbage and other refuse” into the harbor, St. Louis River and lake, 
the Squadron files a complaint which includes photos.  
Again and again, water and erosion concerns arise, solutions are sought and 
years of Park Pointers’ own initiatives including dune grass, trees and shrubs 
plus boardwalks and fencing projects to protect the shorelines are documented. 
Here we are now in 2021, still facing the same challenges with a new cast of 
characters, climate change dynamics, and the need for updated data from the 
USACE, whose last study of MN Point erosion from 2001 stalled out with no 
action towards a permanent solution.  Why has this process taken so long and 
what might be different this time? The good news is that, in addition to engaged 
and passionate Park Pointers, there are a number of organizations who are 
willing to align with the PPCC in seeking solutions to address this complex, 
under-resourced and unresolved set of problems.  This fall and winter’s  
discovery of sharp shredded cans, metal refuse and shards on the beaches on 
both ends of Minnesota Point has garnered the attention of citizens and groups 
interested in stopping the placement of dredged spoils in the lake and onto its 
beaches. (Minnesota Conservation Federation, Minnesota, Izaak Walton 
League, Save Lake Superior Association, Clean Water Action and others.) Their 
expert’s calculations show that the 2019 & 2020 USACE beach restoration 
projects deposited levels of mercury into Lake Superior that have the potential 
to impact millions of fish. I believe we must pay close attention and continue to 
seek out all of the other options that are available. City leaders have taken 
actions to protect the shorelines of Canal Park and the Lakewalk. Continuing 
these efforts south onto the Minnesota Point beaches is a proposal hopefully 
moving up the priority list of our elected leaders; steadfast leadership will be 
required. Members of the PP Erosion and High Water Committee will continue 
to explore alternatives for protecting Minnesota Point favoring more permanent 
solutions. Future entries in the next volume of The Minnesota Timeline will tell 
the story of how the solutions evolved; working together on common goals will 
be essential. 

Other important news, we are waiting on answers from the Parks and 
Recreation department on how Lafayette users will be required to pay for the 
utilities while using the community center. The Summer Youth Program is in a 
holding pattern and needs more parent volunteers to work on a 2021 program, 
please contact me if you are willing to help craft a budget and volunteer to 
support the camp’s director and the campers during the program. Together, 
everyone achieves more. 

The Traffic and Safety Initiative is moving along very nicely; thanks 
again for participating in the survey and your willingness to join the citizen’s 
watch group. Thank you to Pat Sterner who is leading this effort ~ 
patsterner20@gmail.com.  Summer will be here before we know it and visitors 
will be headed across the bridge. 

Thanks also to everyone who has been making an extra donation to the 
Club during the membership drive. We will stay afloat and our sails will fill. 
 
See you out and about, 
Dawn & Bruno, Enthusiastic Canine Companion 
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PARK POINT TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMUNITY SURVEY RESULTS                                                                                              
74 respondents 

Question 1: In your opinion, which of the following sections experience the most traffic safety issues (excessive speeding, 
passing, tailgating, distracted driving)? (Respondents were asked to check all that applied)                                                                                                                    
Responses (Synopsis)                                                                                                                                                                          ·  
Between the S Curve and the Stop Sign at 19th Street 16.4%                                                                                                                
· The Stop Sign at 19th Street and Lafayette Community Center 42.5%                                                                                         · 
Lafayette Community Center and The Rowing Club 37.0%                                                                                                                   
· From the Park Point Recreation Area (south end of MP to Franciscan at 39th 27.4%                                                                         
· Other (please explain) 10.8%                                                                                                                                                                        
o Bridge to the 10th ST turn to the hotels. FAST TURN LEFT                                                                                                                   
o Anywhere past the S-curve                                                                                                                                                                       
o Really not sure. I'm most scared at the S curve, because that's where it gets the most cramped, but I hear people flying by my 
house near 32nd. The straightaway with no stop sign makes it so easy.                                                                                                                                                       

Question 2: In your opinion, where does speeding occur the most on Minnesota Point?                                                                       
Synopsis:                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Most responses noted that speeding occurs along any/all parts of the “Straightaway” usually starting at the Stop Sign at 19th Street 
to the end of the Point— and in both directions.  One comment seemed to sum up all the comments: “The entire street is like a 
freeway”. Another comment was more poignant: “I'm only familiar with my immediate neighborhood and there are days I would 
move off the Point in a heartbeat and I've lived here for 77 years.”                                                                                                     
There was identification of certain ‘zones’ along the aforementioned Straightaway, specifically:                                                       
· Stop Sign to Lafayette Community Center                                                                                                                                                  
· Lafayette Community Center to Franciscan/Rowing Club                                                                                                                               
· Franciscan/Rowing Club to the end of the Point 

Question 3: What days and times of the week do you notice the highest number of traffic safety violations (excessive speeds, 
passing, tailgating, distracted driving)? Please mark all that apply.                                                                                                   
Monday through Wednesday Between 5 and 9 pm                                                                                                                           
Thursday Starts at 2 pm, lasting until 9 pm and after                                                                                                                          
Friday, Saturday Between 2 pm and 9 pm; many noted after 9 pm (10 pm time when park closes)                                                                                                                                               
Sunday and sunny days Between 2 and 9 pm, about equal.                                                                                                               
Speeding between 10 am and 2 pm increases on Saturdays, Sundays, and sunny days.                                                                   
Speeding and drag racing also occurs after 9 pm, lasting until well after 10 pm when the Park closes. 

Question 4: Would you be willing to “host” a speed sign, and/or sign up for Neighborhood Watch?                                                                                                                                       
Hosting A Speed Sign: 25 Yes,16 Maybe                                                                                                                                    
Neighborhood Watch: 30 Yes 

Question 5: What else would you like us to know about your traffic safety concerns on Park Point?                                              
Synopsis: Suggestions/Biggest Concerns to address:                                                                                                                                    
· Increased signage, reflective pain, occasional cones or something before rumble strips.                                                                            
· Rumble strips (concerns for bikers)                                                                                                                                                ·     
Increased police presence at specific times and places—sitting and watching                                                                                          
· Stop sign                                                                                                                                                                                                 
· Lafayette Community Center                                                                                                                                                           · 
Rowing Club                                                                                                                                                                                         · 
Speed bumps                                                                                                                                                                                            
· More stop signs                                                                                                                                                                                               
· Cross walk at Lafayette, Franciscan                                                                                                                                                           
· Big uptick at 10pm from the stop sign to the S-curve in the summers on Friday and Saturday nights; increase police presence 
there for 15 minutes to issue tickets and change behavior. 

· Establish Clearinghouse for input and reporting back (in process) 
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Alspach, Elie and Edward                    
Alfonsi, Karen 
Anderson,Brooks&McDonnell,Coral 
Anderson, Nancy and Glen                             
Archbold, Sarah                                                  
Baker, Kay and Doug                                       
Ball, Lee                                                    
Bengston, Doug and Cheryl                         
Benson, Pam and Dave                               
Berdan, Frank and Kathy         
Bentfield,Lynn and Bill                              
Bernick Chas &  Debora                          
Bjorgaad, Mary /Pearson, Steve              
Boehland, Jessica                                     
Bohlman, Richard & Benita                          
Borg, Kathryn                                      
Boyton, Bob& Sandy                            
Bambenek, Carmine                                      
Braun, Richard                                                
Bray, John & Karen                                     
Britton, Doug, and Nancy Odden      
Brostrom,John & Stephenie               
Brown,Barbara                                     
Brown,Sue                                          
Brozic,Tom & Jean                                      
Bruno, Frederick & Carolyn                         
Buck, Dawn & Ted                                
Buck,Sally &Tim                                               
Bye, Doug & Lynn                                 
Calligure, Julie                                     
Catanzarile, Kathy                              
Cantoni, Georgina & McMillan, Jheri          
Carlson, Sandra & Gene                        
Cervenka, Debbie                                   
Christsen, Evonne                               
Christainson, Malcolm & Shelia            
Cleveland, Jerry& Anderson, Marge     
Cottrell, Jeffrey/Paige, Tristin                     
Crain, MaryLou                                    
Curran, Tim & Linda                             
Curtis, JC                                               
Dacey, Cornelia                                
Dale,Karen & Miller, Jane                      
Dartanyan, Alan and Cheryl                  
Davern, Char Dodge, Clare                          
Doty, Diane                           
Dunleavy,Gloria                           
Dunleavy,Pat                                          
Elden, Mark                                          
Ellison, Tom and JoAnne                   
Erickson, John                                             
Erickson, Mark&Sue                               
Fierek ,Bob &Maria /Max&Ben            
Fisher, Pat                                                 
Flynn, Collette                                         
Fogerty, David & Amy                          
Fortier, Susan                                          
Gaidis, Mike & Mary                                
Gallice, Ritch & JoAnn                    
Gardonio, Michael                                              
Gehl, Len and Lois                                     
Glass, Gary                                            
Gleekel, Beth & Tony                                   
Gleeson, Ed & Liz                                                            

Gooder, Bill and Katie                            
Griggs, Pam                                             
Griggs, Patricia                                      
Griggs, Tom                                            
Grover, Mary & Brian                             
Gruba, Jim/Reirson, Shirley                          
Haller. Sigurd                                       
Hallsten, Mary and Jerry                        
Hanson, Dana & Drew                 
Harrison,Judy                                     
Heyessen, Jonny                                         
Heyesen, Kyle                                           
Hoag, Jill-Ann                                              
Hooper, Elizabeth Gay                          
Howard, Meghan & Matt                          
Howe, Carol Ann              
Howe,Warren/Karon,Jan                           
Huberty, Barb                                          
Hughly, Red and Mary                                
Hunter, Renee                                  
Jackson,Ken                                             
Jackson, Mary                                        
Johnson, Nancy                                    
Johnson, Denny & Sue                           
Johnson, Gary &Joanne                       
Johnson, Pat and Andy                                
Johnson, Ron &                                  
Elizabeth Stauber-Johnson                     
Johnson, Steve/Korndrath, Carol              
Juntti, Judy                                                       
Kaim, Etheyn, Kapsner,Mary Braun                            
Kenelka, Glen                                         
Kennedy, Valerie                                         
Kerns, Gale, & Jeri                                    
Kerns, Carolyn/Nate Harsha                   
Kerns, Gordon                                                
King, Melissa/Ruggle, Brian                   
Karsell, Kris&Carolyn                           
Kollodge, Ken and Kathy                          
Krizan, Jeanne                                           
Krieger,Peter//McKahann                   
Lavamaki, Dave & Diane              
Lemmerman, Don/Shimmin, Charlene          
Lent, Bob & Carole                                 
LeSage, Deven & Kirstin                         
Lewis, Anne                                           
Litman, Nancy                                     
Lombardi, Richard                               
Lowney, Lynne                                      
Lunning, Bruce                                          
Margitan, Marie/Graham, Cheryl             
Mattson, Tim and Tricia                            
Maki, Barbara                                                 
Maki, Robert and Francyne                     
Marpe, Donald and Ellem                     
McKay, Tom & Liz    
McGough,Larry&Maureen                            
McLeete ,Loranda & Paul                        
Medlin, Joe                                            
Mehling, Bob & Liz                                
Monge, Jim & Mary Ann                           
Moore, Karla & Wayne/PaisleyJane/Pearl 
Maxine Neinstadt, Anita                         
Nelson, Brian                                             
Nelson, Rebecca                                            
Newberg, Randy & Janet                                 
O'Hearn, Erin                                
Olson,Nancy                                            
Ouray, Jim and Mock, Rachel                                         

Pauley, Peter & Jo                                 
Paulson, Jeanette                                                      
Pedersen, Sherry &Jeff                          
Perrault, Dottie & Jim                          
Pessenda, Joe and Jean                            
Peters, Patti                                               
Peters, Susan                                        
Peterson, Greg & Jenny                       
Peterson, Richard & Patricia                  
Peyton, Beryl                                              
Pietroski, Walt & Geri                             
Proud, Dulce                                           
Puglisi, Frank & Marian            
Rauschenfels, Tom & Kris              
Reinert, Roger                            
Roberts,Vincent                                     
Robins, Al & Sheryl                         
Rogers,Jim                                              
Rogers, Jim and Tina                                
Roise, Charlene                                    
Ross, Mary & Dan                                   
Russ, Chris/Osel, Sara                              
Rys, Nancy & Jim                                     
Rys, Joe and Alexia                        
Sedgwick, John & Nancy               
Schmidt, Susan/Hadland, Jerry                                                                         
Schwartz, Travis & Shannon         
Sharrow,Jim                                                    
Shaw, Nancy                                        
Sims, Heather and Patrick                
Slattery, Sue                                              
Smith, Hamilton                         
Soderstrom, John                                      
Speer, Jeff & Keri                                    
Spooner, Terry and Beth                              
Steen, Mark & Lynette     
Sterner,Pat/Brownell,Jim,Bill,Lynn 
Stevensen, Dave                                       
Strange, Rory & Deb                              
Stretton, Rev Noel F                             
Stuermer, Jeff & Laura                  
Swanson, Bob                                         
Taggart, Nancy                                         
Tanttari, Jacob & Kaye                              
Toftey, Gail & Bob                                  
Tripp, Rosemary                              
Trolander, Judy                                            
Truel Jan and Bill Long                    
Treuer, Paul and Mary                
Vanderwerp, Mary/Ball, Rick               
Vosefski, Steve                                       
Waites, Deb                                         
Walbridge, Natalija                      
Walstrom, Michael / Kerrie Blevins 
Wegner Lynn                                           
Wehner, Berni                                         
Welles, Mac                                                
Wise, Gary and Anne                        
Witrak,  Gudrun and Geof                  
Wolff, Scott/Hall, Beth              
Youngblom, Keely                           
Zimmer, Bert 

 

Park Point community Club Membership as of February 27, 2021 
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PPCC Meeting Minutes 

The February 16, 2021 meeting of the Park Point Community Club was called to order by Dawn Buck, President at 7:02 PM.  This was the 
fourth virtual meeting of the club.  
First order of business was to approve the minutes from the January 19th, 2021 meeting.  A correction was indicated for the misspelling of 
Police Chief Mike Tusken name.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the meeting, as they appeared in the Breeze, with 
correction made.  Remaining membership votes were all ayes. 
Treasurer’s report given by Al Robins. 
   End of year 2020            $14,763 
   End of January, 2021        $15,970 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurer’s Report as given by Al Robins.  Remaining membership votes were all ayes. 
 
Committee reports: 
Art Fair - Carla Tamburro 
   No Art Fair is planned for the summer of 2021.  The 50th fair will be celebrated the summer of 2022. 
Breeze - Alan Dartanyan 
   Nothing major happening.  He did say he would be printing the membership list in March, 2021 Breeze edition. 
Neighborhood watch committee - all present 
   Pat Sterner, from the Park Point Safety Initiative, updated the club as to the safety survey results.  
Rummage Sale - David Lavamaki 
        There will be no Park Point rummage sale this summer., 
Environmental Committee - Dick Gould 
        Hamilton Smith, high water and erosion committee, updated the progress of the metal shards problem on the beach.  Hamilton said he had 
information on rain gardens that could be used to control standing water on the Point.   He would bring that information to the March, 2021 
meeting. 
Sunshine Committee - Pam Griggs 
        Several get well cards and sympathy cards were sent out during the month of January, 2021.  
Program Committee - David Poulin 
        No programs scheduled for virtual meetings.  The programs will be resumed when in person meetings start again. 
Youth Committee  - Kari Speer 
        Waiting to hear from City of Duluth about Lafayette building usage.  
Old Business: 
        Tom Griggs reported there were approximately 300 members that have signed up this year.  Membership list to appear in March, 2021 
Breeze. 
 
New Business: 
        Nothing 
 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 pm. Remaining membership votes were all ayes. 

 
Submitted by Sheryl Robins, secretary. 

 
Erosion and High Water Committee Report 

A few things to report this time around. The City of Duluth and the US Army Corp of Engineers are working on a 
plan to put up signage at several beach entry points in and around the 2020 Beach Nourishment area. Th signs will 
alert people to the potential hazard from shredded metal on and around the 2020 Beach Nourishment area. The City 
and the USACE are also working on a plan to clean up the 2020 Beach Nourishment area where the metal debris has 
been found. Hopefully we will hear an announcement soon from the City on these issues. The good news is the 
people who need to make the decisions are talking. Two government entities working together. It may be a couple of 
weeks before we get an answer. 

The EHWC is having a Zoom meeting on 3-9-2021. If you want to attend. Please send me an email by the 8th and I 
will send you an invite. We have two people from Comfort Systems Engineering Dept. discussing Storm Sewers, 
Sump Pumps, Rain Gardens and an update on the Sanitary Sewer lining project. 

Respectfully submitted by:                                                                                                                                             
Hamilton Smith, Chair                                                                                                                                                       
PPCC EHWC                                                                                                                                 
hamiltonsmith4857@gmail.com 
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Len and Lois                                                                                                 

(218) 606-1670            (727) 207-1705                                                  
Park Point Residents/ Musicians                                                        

You’re going to like what you see and hear 

 
POOP COMPLAINT 

SUNSHINE 
FRESH SNOW COVER 

FROZEN "POOPCICLES" MAR 
THE LANDSCAPE 

PICK IT UP!!! 
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News from the Lafayette Community Edible Garden 

On February 8, 14 community garden households held a zoom get together. While not as much fun as our in-person 
potluck meetings, we enjoyed seeing each others’ faces. Ellie and Coral took this opportunity to talk about our 
commitment to participating in the seed trials organized by the University of Minnesota Extension. The University 
supplied us with different varieties of seeds of the same plant and we supplied the space and manpower to grow them 
and document their progress. We analyzed them for success of growing in our garden and their taste. Last year we did 
trials for red leaf lettuce and basil varieties. We liked several of the varieties we tested so much we will be planting 
them in our gardens again in 2021. We hope to expand our seed trials and will form a committee to be in charge of that 
endeavor.                                                                                                                                                                                     
A special thanks goes out to several of our members and garden friends: LeAne Rutherford for her $100 donation for 
manure, Dave Poulin for volunteering to mark the garden hoses so we have an easier time figuring out how to water 
the plants, and to Ellie and Coral for keeping our group on track.                                                                                           
If you are interested in participating in our garden, contact Coral. She can be reached at 218- 727-6455, 
coraljean@charter.net. The Lafayette Community Garden is located at Lafayette Park, 3016 Minnesota Ave. on Park 
Point. Coral McDonnell is the contact person for folks interested in our community garden and potluck dinners. When 
we have them, our monthly potluck dinners are FREE and open to all Park Pointers. They take place at the Lafayette 
Community Club….when it is open for use. 

Here is a great savory bread that is quick and easy to whip up and is delicious with wintertime stews and soups. 

Susan’s Savory Quick Bread: This rustic bread, based on Australian damper bread, can be assembled, baked, and 
ready to eat in less than an hour. Flavor this bread to suit your taste: try replacing the Parmesan cheese and Italian 
seasonings with 3 tablespoons of dried dill weed or chili powder.                                                                                       
Yield: 1 loaf 

4 cups self rising flour (check for freshness)                                                                                                                         
1/2 cup instant nonfat dry milk                                                                                                                                                 
1 cup Parmesan cheese                                                                                                                                                              
1 tablespoon Italian seasonings                                                                                                                                               
1/4 teaspoon ground black pepper                                                                                                                                             
1 3/4 cups water, more or less                                                                                                                                                    
1 tablespoon olive oil (optional) 

Preheat your oven to 425°.                                                                                                                                                          
Oil a cast iron Dutch oven with a lid and heat it in the oven while the oven is preheating.                                                        
In a large bowl, mix together the flour, nonfat dry milk, Parmesan cheese, Italian seasonings, and black pepper. Add 1 
3/4 cups of water and the oil. Using your hands or a wooden spoon, stir the ingredients until they come together into a 
dough, adding up to another 1/4 cup of water, if needed. Dump the dough on a floured surface and knead it a few 
times until it is soft and smooth. Form the dough into a disc about 8 inches in diameter and 1 1/2 inches thick. Slip it 
into the hot cast iron Dutch oven. Make 4 or 5 slices across the top of the dough with a sharp knife so the dough can 
easily expand as is rises and bakes.                                                                                                                                       
Cover the Dutch oven, place it on the middle rack of your oven, and bake for 25 minutes. Reduce heat to 375°, remove 
the cover, and continue baking another 10 to 15 minutes, or until top is nicely browned, the bread sounds hollow when 
tapped, and the bread is 205° to 210°. Remove bread from the Dutch oven and let it rest on a rack for 10 minutes, if 
you can wait that long to cut into it. 

Environmental Report 
The sighting of Wolves, Coyotes and Fox have been reported to me quite a bit this past month. It is their breeding 
season and I have seen many of them on both the lake and the bay. Be careful about letting your dogs and cats run 
loose as they are dangerous for them. 
If you see anyone, including the City, cutting branches from pine trees off, or whole trees down, please call the DNR 
or me at 727-4067. This must be stopped. The club has spent thousands of dollars and many hours over the past forty 
years replanting and recreating the pine forest here on the point and it must be stopped! 
Dick Gould  
 



8 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Numbers you can use                                                                                                            
Got (non-emergency) issues you’d like to discuss, but don’t know whom to call?                                         

Here are some helpful contacts                                                                                               
Public Works and Utilities 24 hr. emergency contact numbers:                                                                          

Natural Gas 730-4100, Streets, Water & Sewer 730-4000                                                                                          
Lift Bridge Supervisor Dave Campbell 723-3387                                                                                         

Community Police Officer Ethan Roe  218-730- 5747  eroe@duluthmn.gov                                                                                                    
Dog issues: clane@duluthmn.gov                                                                                                                             

City Councilor Roz Randorf rrandorf@duluthmn,gov 

 

IN SEARCH OF:                                                                                                         
Park Point Forever 

My name is Chris Russ and along with Sara Osell, we are 
committed to our careers at Franciscan Health Center and 
remain dedicated to finding our forever home here on Park 

Point.                                                                                               
If we have not formally met, you might recognize us 

walking the beach with our three dogs: two Westies and a 
Golden Retriever.                                                     

After 4 years of renting, our lease will expire at the end of 
May.                                                                                         

We have a narrow window to work with and we 
appreciate your help networking current or upcoming 

housing opportunities.                                              
If you know of anyone that is contemplating selling their 
property, we would love to connect with them. Or, if you 
know of any rental properties available while we search 

for permanent housing, please connect with us.                                 
We love Park Point and want to live here forever.                                                  

Thank you for networking and connecting in with us. 

Chris Russ and Sara Osell (Lucy, Stella, and Rosey)                             
cruss53@yahoo.com                                                                      

218-391-7430 

  

 

 

 

 

Need a 
little extra 
protection

-             
Divine or 
otherwise 

-                 
St. 

Andrews 
has you 
covered 
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